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8 April 2014 

Mr Paul Howes 
National Secretary 
The Australian Workers’ Union 
Level 10, 377-383 Sussex Street 
SYDNEY      NSW     2000 

Sent by email: paul.howes@awu.net.au 

Dear Mr Howes 

The Australian Workers’ Union, National Office - Financial Report for year ended 30 June 
2013 - (FR2013/280) 
 
I refer to the financial report of The Australian Workers’ Union, National Office (the reporting unit).  
The documents were lodged with the Fair Work Commission on 5 December 2013.   The 
financial report has now been filed.  
 
The financial report was filed based on a primary review.  This involved confirming that the 

financial reporting timelines required under s.253, s.265, s.266 and s.268 of the Fair Work 

(Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (RO Act) have been satisfied, all documents required under 

s.268 of the RO Act were lodged and that various disclosure requirements under the Australian 

Accounting Standards, RO Act and reporting guidelines have been complied with.  A primary 

review does not examine all disclosure requirements. 

Please note that the financial report for the year ending 30 June 2014 may be subject to an 

advanced compliance review. 

I make the following comments to assist the reporting unit when it next prepares a financial 

report. You are not required to take any further action in respect of the 2013 report lodged but the 

Fair Work Commission will confirm these matters have been addressed prior to filing next year’s 

report. 

Auditor’s report: declaration regarding going concern 

Paragraph 45 of the reporting guidelines requires an auditor to include in the auditor’s statement 

a declaration that as part of the audit of the financial statement they have concluded that 

management’s use of the going concern basis of accounting in the preparation of the reporting 

unit’s financial statements is appropriate.  This declaration was not included in the auditor’s 

statements.  

Disclosure of employee benefits to office holders and other employees 

The financial statements1 have disclosed employee expenses separately for officers and 

employees, by wages, superannuation, annual leave, long-service leave, and other employee 

expenses but have not disclosed separately separation and redundancy expenses for either 

officers or employees.  The Reporting Guidelines (paragraph 17(f) and 17(g)) require the notes to 

disclose separation and redundancy expenses separately. 2      

                                                

1
 Note 10(a) 

2
 See items 17(f)(iv) and 17(g)(iv).   The financial statements have however correctly separately disclosed separation 

and redundancy provisions at Note 8 in accordance with items 21(c)(iii) and 21(d)(iii). 
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Should you wish to discuss the matters raised in this letter, or if you require further information on 

the financial reporting requirements of the Act, I may be contacted on (02)   or by email 

at stephen.kellett@fwc.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 

 
Stephen Kellett 

Senior Adviser, Regulatory Compliance Branch 
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